
           
 

                                                                                                                                                                          
Welcome back for another wonderful term of learning at CCS! 
 
 I hope you were able to have a break over the past fortnight and enjoy some time inside 
in the warm. I have a number of updates included in this newsletter for families, I 
encourage you to reach out if you have any questions.  
 
Staffing Update for Term 3 
This term we have a number of staff who have needed to take leave. 
Junior Campus 

• This term Ms Tsekenis remains on leave and we look forward to welcoming her back 
in term 4.  

• Ms Kristie is on leave for the first four weeks of term and we look forward to seeing 
her back in week 5 for more wonderful HPE fun! 
 
Senior Campus 

• Ms Terrie McHardie will be on leave for term 3. Mr Gavin McClory will be working in 
the SC Deputy Principal role alongside Shane Mitchell for this time. 

• Last term we farewelled Kira Enright and Jon Hartley from the SC. This term we have 
welcomed Sarah Smith and Hannah Roberts to CCS. Hannah is teaching English and 
Visual Arts and Sarah is teaching English and HaSS. Both teachers have already 
established wonderful relationships with our students after having previously completed 
their university pracs at CCS.  
 
Learning Support Assistants 
This term we have welcomed back Marg Denne to the JC who has returned from long 
service leave to her position in the learning support unit.  
We have also welcomed three new learning support assistants to our school this term, 
Jonah Russell, Jyoti Mougdil and Thomas Bell. The team will be working across both 
campuses to support in class learning.  
 
P-10 Administrative  
This term we have welcomed Amy Vincent to our SC front office. Amy is already getting 
to know our students and families and is looking forward to getting to know our 
community.  
 
Intentions for 2024 
As we beginning to prepare for the 2024 school year, families in preschool and year 6 are 
kindly asked to indicate their intentions for 2024. This information assists us with staffing 
planning for next year which is already underway. My thanks to the families who have 
already completed the survey; we would greatly appreciate if this could be done by the 
end of week 2. 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

 

 
   WEEK 2 
    Tuesday 25th July 

 10 – 11am   Menslink Pride 
 

    Wednesday 26th July 

10 – 11:30am OED Ice skating 

Yr 1 /2 Birrigai Excursion 
 

   Thursday 27th July  

JC Pyjama Day 
 

   Friday 28th July 

9 – 11am JC Healthy Harold 

  2.15pm JC Assembly: host 3/4 

 

   WEEK 3 

Monday 31st July 

9 – 11am JC Healthy Harold 

12:20 – 2pm OED Ice skating 
 

   Tuesday 1st August 

10 – 11am Menslink Pride 

11:30am   Preschool Tigers – 

Kenny Koala 
 

   Wednesday 2nd August 

9 – 11am Maths competition  

10 – 11:30am OED Ice skating 

5 – 5:30pm Pre-school 2024 

Information session  
 

Thursday 3rd August 

SC Track and Field carnival 
 

Friday 4th August 

10 – 11:30am OED Ice skating 

Scholastic book club due  
 

 

Friday 21st July 2023 

TERM 3 WEEK 1 



Link for 2024 kindergarten families: https://forms.gle/UfYnwwmuBnLFYAJc9  
Link for 2024 year 7 families: https://forms.gle/DuWbt2LrMRC7t9957  
 
August is ‘Hats On!’ 
The end of winter is coming! This means it is time for hats back on heads at CCS. All students need to wear their hats at 
break times when playing outdoors. Thank you for your support in ensuring all students have a sun safe (not a cap) blue 
hat to wear. We are also encouraging our SC students to wear hats at break times to protect themselves from the 
increasing UV rays. If your child or young person is in need of a new school hat, please reach out to Anitha in the 
uniform shop and she will be able to assist. 
 
 
Nationally Consistent Collection of Data (NCCD) 
As part of the annual process, we undertake to review the support for students, teachers recently completed the 
Nationally Consistent Collection of Data. The NCCD focuses on adjustments educators make to support successful 
learning for all students. This is a significant and worthwhile event, as we take time to moderate and review supports 
and adjustments we make together with available resources to meet student needs. It is also a great opportunity for 
educators to reflect on and share great teaching practice as we strive to meet the needs of all learners. My sincere 
thanks to our staff for their enthusiastic participation and to Joe Jennings for his leadership of this work. 
 
 
Thank you for your ongoing support! 
Jen 
 
 
STUDENT ACHIEVEMENTS!  

 
 
A huge shout out to Geordie and Latrell in Year 9 who have been selected for the 
ACT Rugby League Schoolboys team. They will head to Port Macquarie at the end of 
September and take part in a week-long tournament. This is a huge achievement for 
Geordie and Latrell, we are so very proud of them! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
A huge congratulations to Decklan in year 9 who travelled to Darwin 
in April to represent the ACT in the U15 National Hockey 
Championship! 
In August, Decklan will travel to Adelaide to represent the ACT in SSSA 
Hockey. Decklan has also been invited to play at the NSW state 
championship in the ACT team. 
Decklan has continued to achieve at the elite level in hockey and we 
are so very proud of him! 
  

https://forms.gle/UfYnwwmuBnLFYAJc9
https://forms.gle/DuWbt2LrMRC7t9957


 

 
CONGRATULATIONS to Emily in year 9 who represented the ACT in the NSW U15 state 
hockey championships in June this year. The team came away with the GOLD! We are 
so proud of Emily's achievements and look forward to sharing her ongoing successes! 
Healthy Schools Network ACT – Resources for parents and carers 
 
https://www.healthyschoolsact.com.au/our-priorities/mental-health-
wellbeing/group/parents-and-carers/parent-and-carer-support-courses-term-3-2023  
 
https://www.healthyschoolsact.com.au/our-priorities/mental-health-
wellbeing/group/parents-and-carers/family-support-services  
 
 
 

 
 
School Improvement Update Term 3 2023 
 
Across the last term we have continued to work towards our strategic priority of: 

Improve students’ academic, personal, and social capabilities through holistic learning experiences. 
 

To achieve this priority, our focus areas for 2023 have been in a range of areas across both campuses including using 
evidence informed practices, differentiation of teaching strategies, capturing a whole-school K-10 sequenced curriculum 
and scoping and sequencing personal and social capabilities.  
 
Our focus moving forward this term is to scope and sequence all of the General Capabilities in the Australian Curriculum 
K-10. The general capabilities play a significant role in the Australian Curriculum in equipping young Australians to live 
and work successfully in the twenty-first century. 
In the Australian Curriculum, capability encompasses knowledge, skills, behaviours, and dispositions. Students develop 
capability when they apply knowledge and skills confidently, effectively, and appropriately in complex and changing 
circumstances, in their learning at school and in their lives outside school. In the Australian Curriculum, the general 
capabilities are addressed through the content of the learning areas. 
 
The general capabilities encompass key areas such as literacy, numeracy, ICT, Critical and Creative Thinking, Personal 
and Social Capability, Ethical Understanding, and Intercultural Understanding.   
 
For more information, please head to the following link: 
https://www.australiancurriculum.edu.au/f-10-curriculum/general-capabilities/  
 
We look forward to keeping you updated throughout the year as our strategic work continues to develop.  
 

Weapons and harmful items 

All students, staff and community members have the right to feel safe at school. In doing so, all school community 

members must comply with criminal laws in the ACT, which includes, but is not limited to offences relating to unlawful 

behaviour involving weapons, violence, and harassment.  

We would like to remind families that weapons such as knives and other harmful items are not permitted on school 

grounds or at other ACT Education Directorate sites. This includes students storing them in their bag or locker or 

students carrying them.  A weapon is considered any object designed, adapted, or capable of being used for 

intentionally inflicting or threatening to inflict bodily harm or physical damage. 

If students or any other person in school grounds are found to be in possession of a weapon and displaying threatening 

behaviour, a staff member is required to call Police as per the Safe and Supportive Schools Procedures A and B. The 

school may also enact their safety response procedures such as going into lockdown if needed.  

Please support us to keep our school a safe place. 

https://www.healthyschoolsact.com.au/our-priorities/mental-health-wellbeing/group/parents-and-carers/parent-and-carer-support-courses-term-3-2023
https://www.healthyschoolsact.com.au/our-priorities/mental-health-wellbeing/group/parents-and-carers/parent-and-carer-support-courses-term-3-2023
https://www.healthyschoolsact.com.au/our-priorities/mental-health-wellbeing/group/parents-and-carers/family-support-services
https://www.healthyschoolsact.com.au/our-priorities/mental-health-wellbeing/group/parents-and-carers/family-support-services
https://www.australiancurriculum.edu.au/f-10-curriculum/general-capabilities/
https://www.education.act.gov.au/publications_and_policies/School-and-Corporate-Policies/wellbeing/safety/safe-and-supportive-schools-policy2/safe-and-supportive-schools-policy


 

On 1 August 2023 we have a very special performance for 

 both Junior and Senior campuses as part of our NAIDOC week 

 celebrations.  



Help fight the spread of illness this winter 

One of the best ways to help protect you and your family this winter is to get the flu 

vaccine. It’s important to vaccinate your child as they’re at a higher risk of serious 

complications if they get sick and are more likely to spread it to others. 

 

Help fight the spread of illness this winter by staying home if you’re sick and wash your 

hands regularly. Please read the stop influenza flyer from ACT health (1.4 MB PDF) or visit 

ACT Health Influenza (Flu) page for more information 

 

LIBRARY AND BUILDING TRUST FUND DONATIONS 

Contributions received for our Library Trust fund are directly spent on 

replenishing resources in our libraries and put towards maintaining current 

resources for our staff and students. Contributions received for our Building 

Trust fund will be put towards new construction or maintenance of our 

existing buildings across our dual campus. All contributions can be paid 

directly into CCS’s bank. All donations are tax deductable. We appreciate 

your support. 

For more information, please contact the SC front office  

 

 

 

https://actedu.sharepoint.com/:b:/r/sites/Intranet-Education/Shared%20Documents/20230627%20-%20SB%20-%20W10A11%20-%20Schools%20influenza%20flyer%202023.PDF?csf=1&web=1&e=fijQnV
https://health.act.gov.au/flu


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


